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We have had a warm welcome back into school for this exciting academic year. We also welcome new pupils and staff to the St James’ family. Mr Dean is the Music Leader and Sycamore Class Teacher and Mr Asif is the Teacher in Hazel Class. We also welcome Miss Chadwick our new lunchtime supervisor. Please welcome them to the school. We are continuing to work with many other schools in the local area and we intend to continue this award winning cluster who learn together. We also have an academic schedule of learning for the school with St James’ Church with Reverend Sharon from St James’ Church. Pupils are also worshipping together across the Diocese and learning our British Values each week through Picture News.
Our Key priority areas for the pupils this academic year are:

1. Reading 

2. Mathematics 

3. Pupils Knowing more and remembering more
4. Writing.

We have sent home the curriculum maps for you and we have added information on our school website. All our subject leaders work incredibly hard to ensure that the curriculum is exciting and enjoyable for the pupils. The subject leaders are ensuring that the pupils are learning what is needed to prepare them for their next stages in education. As a school we are all working hard to ensure that the pupils remember what has been taught. Research shows, the more you know the easier it is to learn. We urge our families to support learning and we are very pleased to be sending home the reading books that we invested so much time and money into.

St James’ Lanehead is a wonderful caring school and it is a pleasure to know that we have so many people from other schools desperate to send their child to our school. We ensure that all members of the school community follow the ‘calm school code’. We want all our pupils and staff to flourish, grow and learn with Jesus at the heart of all we do. 
As always, I am proud to be the Head Teacher of such a wonderful school, with highly skilled and a dedicated staff team, where everyone works hard together and as one team with the goal to inspire each individual to grow and learn with Jesus at the heart of all we do. 
We continue to pray for the whole school community, we pray that we are all safe and well. Please think of the school in your prayers. 
Take care, 

God Bless, 

Mrs Dugdale.

Headteacher 

St. James’ Lanehead Church of England Primary School





�





“All Special in God’s Eyes”





Psalm 92.13


John 10.10
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Mission Statement

Our Church school seeks to inspire each individual to flourish, grow and learn with Jesus at the heart of all we do.

